
From: Kester, Tony
To: Theriot, Susan <stheriot@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 6/14/2013 2:54:39 PM
Subject: FW: Social Security National Conference Call

From: Social Security Administration, Office of External Affairs [mailto:oea.net.post@ssa.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2013 5:03 PM 
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: Social Security National Conference Call

Dear Colleague:

Please join us on Wednesday, June 26 at 1:30 p.m. EDT for our first national conference call to learn about Social Security 
updates. Topics we will cover include the Trustee Report, the Affordable Care Act, and the American Sign Language video. 

If you would like to participate in this important listen-only call, please register by Monday, June 24, 2013 by clicking here.

To listen in, please dial 1-888-632-5004 and enter the passcode 204104#. (Don't forget to press the # sign) Please 
feel free to contact Valencia Moody at Valencia.Moody@ssa.gov or by phone at (410) 965-4271 for any questions.

We appreciate your continued interest and support and look forward to your participation!

Sincerely,

Kojuan Almond
Associate Commissioner 

for External Affairs
Stay connected with Social Security:

If you would rather not receive future communications from Social Security Administration, let us know by clicking here. 
Social Security Administration, 3409 Annex 6401 Security Boulevard, Baltimore, MD 21235 United States
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